
 

OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
3500 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, DC  20301-3500 

  

    
                             SUSTAINMENT 

February 1, 2022 

 

Mr. Will Furgeson 

SunChase Power 

4300 Speedway Suite 4617 

Austin, TX 78765 

 

Reference – Aeronautical Study Number: 2021-WTW-8804-OE 

 

Dear Mr. Furgeson, 

 

The Department of Defense (DoD) Military Aviation and Installation Assurance Siting 

Clearinghouse (Clearinghouse) has received notice from the Federal Aviation Administration, 

pursuant to section 44718 of title 49, United States Code, of the Twelvemile wind project near 

Milburn, Oklahoma.  Based on our preliminary review of your wind energy project, we have 

found that it will have an adverse impact on flight operations conducted by the U.S. Air Force 

within routes VR1145 and VR1146 if constructed as proposed.   

 

This notice of presumed risk for the wind project, required by section 183a(c) of Title 10, 

United States Code, requests that you enter into discussions of possible mitigation actions with 

the Department of the Air Force. 

 

Please let us know within 30 days from receipt of this letter if you are willing to enter 

into mitigation discussions.  As also required by section 183a(c), DoD is providing a copy of this 

letter to the Oklahoma Governor's office and requesting any comments the Governor believes of 

relevance to the application. 

 

If you agree to enter into mitigation discussions, the Clearinghouse will task the U.S. Air 

Force to establish a mitigation response team and will provide you the contact information for 

the primary Air Force point of contact.  The Clearinghouse contact, Mr. Michael Lignowski, can 

be reached by phone at (571) 372-6853 or by email at michael.j.lignowski.ctr@mail.mil. 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Steven J. Sample 

Executive Director 

Military Aviation and Installation 

Assurance Siting Clearinghouse 

 

Copy to: 

ODASD(FE&T)  

SAF/IEI 

FAA OE


